FIRST CHURCH MEETING 
Minutes of January 20, 2022    7:00pm  
Those in attendance:  

In conference room:   Bob Gravino (Chairman), Dave Polito, Mary McDonald (Secretary), Selectman Jon Collins, Selectman Rich Donaldson and their assistant, Amanda Campbell.  
Via Zoom:  Nancy Kinner and Selectwoman Bronwen Tudor.
Dave Polito made the motion to approve the minutes of the November 4th and January 6th meetings, seconded by Nancy Kinner and approved by a vote of 4-0.  

The group has previously reviewed the structural evaluation of the First Church received from Criterium Engineers.  The purpose of this meeting is for the committee to receive input from the Select Board for going forward.  
We started with the questions left from our meeting.  Dave and Bob noted they are uneasy about the building structurally without additional analysis.  The questions on the basement floor will need to be dealt with but how do we decide if we don’t know what it is to be used for.  
Bronwen noted that those things were clearly expressed and understood from their last meeting.  

Bob wants the Select Board to give guidance on the final building use – wants to know what committee was charged to do.  

We then reviewed a list of thoughts for the building from the Board members, which Bronwen noted is a compilation without a meeting to discuss.  Jon notes that the building is there, we haven’t done anything with it so how can we use it to our advantage -- the acoustics are good and wonders if the space can be utilized, the study says it is doable.  Bob says he sees great dollar signs – it needs more planning and a decision to where we are going -- almost seems like a town meeting decision / question.  

Nancy notes that this committee was charged with doing something and to a great extent that is done.  In the next phase it is not up to us to decide use.  How do they envision use – what are the next steps?  We have to decide if this committee goes forward.  

Bob would like to at least to do the next step of Helen spending more time looking at the ceiling in the main floor for structural integrity / beefing ceiling up.  After something back on that he would feel comfortable passing it off to the Select Board.  
Rich notes that we need Town Meeting space and the board requested $100K for building – they want to know if it is structurally sound for around 300 people.  There are various steps in the process.  How much will it cost for water mitigation/ lead paint and asbestos review.  

Nancy said Helen is willing to evaluate the roof and she talked with other folks and they all say it is probably fine but analysis – make it similar standards.  Do we want to find out how much work for basement, reinforce the roof ? design and costing ?  or do we want these questions answered first ?
 Rich notes that we paid a qualified engineer to give us a document – she states the attic space is satisfactory and he doesn’t feel any additional evaluation is needed.  

Nancy suggests that we go ahead and have Helen do designs.  Bronwen notes we need drawings from the engineer and she’s not prepared to question what the engineer says.

Dave says the language related to beams (not joists) is vague, he thinks the floor is very fixable (1st floor), but the beams are a hodgepodge and unsupported.  He notes the uninspectable components (pegs) in the attic are critical to support of the building.  He notes one of the problems he’s having is thinking as a citizen - we need to be held to a higher standard for the building – his picture is bigger and goes out for 50 years – it’s an old funky building and needs more attention.  It’s a complicated project.  
Nancy thinks part was a communication issue in that we did not say the attic but Helen is willing to go back and analyze the attic and write a new contract for the structural evaluation of the attic.  Dave would also like Helen to give us something specific on the basement. Bronwen would like to see the actual plan for where the beams, etc. would be.  
Nancy notes we’ll get structural design plans first.   Bob is looking for “the building is sound and able to do the following things”.  Dave would like a structural design of the basement ceiling with as little basement complication (posts) so we can use it (versatile as possible by eliminating posts).  Nancy notes there was no need to come up with a plan as we weren’t going to use it – now need a design with an open space on the basement level.

Nancy made a motion that we ask Helen to meet with the committee to clarify what we want* and give us a quote.  Dave seconded the motion and it passed 4-0.  
*An evaluation of the attic – extra bracing needed to bring to modern day standards (and costs) and an evaluation of the basement w/ open space and no open space.

We also discussed doing the analysis of lead paint and asbestos simultaneously to the evaluation and all agreed.  Nancy will work to set those up.  

Nancy will reach out to Helen to set up a meeting with the committee to go over the concerns and give us a quote for additional work and will be in touch with members for dates.  
The committee approved the bill from Criterium Engineering and Chairman Gravino signed.

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.
Respectfully submitted,       
Mary McDonald , Secretary

